HB 788 -- DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE TECHNOLOGY FEE
SPONSOR: Tate

This bill authorizes the Department of Revenue to contract with a
third-party vendor who will be authorized to collect a technology
fee of no more than $3 per motor vehicle titling and registration
transaction and driver licensing or state identification
transaction to implement a modernized, integrated motor vehicle and
driver licensing system. A third-party vendor contracting with the
Department must, no later than July 31, 2026, develop and deliver
the system. Six years from the date the technology fee is imposed,
the fee will be reduced and will not exceed $.50 per transaction,
with the funds used to maintain the modernized motor vehicle and
driver licensing system.



